
Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting Minutes
	Date:
	March 10, 2008 (12:00 to 2:00 pm)

	Location: 
	EBU II – Room 443

	Attendees:
	Abbaschian, Reza
Balandin, Alex

Barth, Matt

Bhuyan, Laxmi 

Boretz, Mitch

Chute, Richard 

Deshusses, Marc

Hartney, Pat

Jiang, Qing

Matsumoto, Mark

Ravishankar, Chinya

Schultz, Jerry


	Absent:
	Bhanu, Bir

Haddon, Robert

Lake, Roger

Norbeck, Joe




The agenda for the meeting is shown in Appendix 1.
1.  Welcome – Request for Agenda Items from the Floor – Reza 
The following agenda items were added:  ABET (Mitch); Security (Jerry); Website (Mark) and Linda Parker (Richard).
2.  Minutes Approval - Pat

The requested revisions to the Minutes were discussed.  It was agreed that the Minutes should reflect that Jun Wang and Siria Martinez should participate in annual advising of BCoE undergrads in preparation for graduate school (Topic 8, page 3).  The revised minutes of the 2/25/08 Chairs/Directors meeting were unanimously approved.  
3.  Retreat Updates – Reza
The Chairs and Directors received mostly positive feedback from participants at the 2008 Faculty Retreat recently held in Long Beach.  The consensus was that this Retreat’s format worked well.  Reza pointed out that almost all BCoE faculty were able to attend and that he was pleased that they were actively engaged in the discussions.  Reza will determine how best to proceed with the implementation of the Retreat recommendations.  This might include the formation of a Retreat Implementation Committee or continuation of the existing Retreat Committees.  Lastly, he stated that BCoE should schedule Faculty Retreats every two years.  
4.  Commencement - Reza
Reza pointed out the 2008 Commencement Schedule of Ceremonies attached to the agenda.  BCoE’s undergraduate Commencement ceremony is again scheduled jointly with CNAS and will occur on Saturday, June 14th from 8:00am to around 9:30am on the Pierce Lawn.  After discussion, the Chairs felt that each department should plan its own event after the Commencement ceremony.  These department events will be scheduled in different locations in Bourns and EBUII and will include light refreshments.  For planning purposes, Ravi will send the number of students expected to graduate in each department to the Chairs.  UCR’s Graduate Division Commencement ceremony is scheduled for Monday, June 16th at 7:00pm.  Lastly, Reza noted that the College’s banner will be redesigned and that each department should have its own banner, which could be similar to the College’s banner.  
5.  Space - Reza
Reza announced that Tim Willette will be inventorying all BCoE space this Spring in anticipation of incoming faculty space needs.  He noted that each BCoE faculty will be allocated a minimum amount of office and lab space.  Additional lab space will need to be justified based on contract/grant funding, the number of graduate students supported and/or other measures.  He stated that space will be allocated for all graduate students but that faculty were expected to provide space for their post-docs.  Reza stated that NRC and US News and World Report ratings of engineering colleges include measures related to grad students and not post docs.  However, the Chairs noted that post-docs enhance research funding and publication efforts.  After discussion, it was suggested that there needs to be a balance between the number of grad students and the number of post-docs.  Reza will circulate to the Chairs a BCoE space policy that incorporates this balance. Marc noted that space allocations for new faculty need to be made in a timely manner so that the space problems that were experienced last year aren’t repeated.  
6.  Recruitment – Mark
Mark announced that there are 51 faculty interviews scheduled for March and April.  There are 2-3 senior candidates being considered and several female candidates are in the pool.  It was noted that many candidates are labeled as MSE and that Alex will have difficulty reviewing all of these candidates.  He will meet with Reza to discuss how to prioritize these candidates.  Reza is providing candidate feedback directly to Chairs but will provide feedback to Search Committees if requested.  There have been no appointment offers made to date.  
7.  Graduate Education – Mark

Mark distributed the 3/3/08 update of UCR Graduate Applications.  This table indicates that the number of BCoE international applications has risen 44% while the number of domestic applications has fallen by 3%.  In total, BCoE applications have increased 35% from last year.  Mark noted that BCoE has submitted 240 grad student applications to the Grad Division to date.  Qing stated that ME hosted 19 domestic graduate student applicants (including some potential applicants) last week.  Alex asked if departments should request admission for international student applicants with low GPA and/or GRE scores as self-supporting Masters students.  After discussion, it was advised that GRE scores are more important than GPA’s although it was problematic to request admission for students with GPA’s below 3.0.  
9.  Undergraduate Education – Ravi

Ravi noted that this UCR is in its recruiting season and that this year’s Chancellor’s and Regent’s Scholar event was very good and well attended.  He estimated that about 30 potential BCoE students attended the event.  He also noted that the Chancellor’s Reception road show will be visiting several locations around the state this month.  The next UCR recruitment event, Discover UCR, will be in mid-April.  He felt that the UC referral student process should work better this year although he was disappointed that the invitation letter sent to referral students was poorly worded by UCR.  About 50 students are expected to apply to the MSE program this year.  Alex noted that these students applied to the program directly but will need to choose a specialization area administered by some of the participating departments soon after arriving.  Also, Alex stated that MSE will need to form an Undergraduate Committee and a Graduate Committee.  
10.  Other Topics
Mitch noted that alumni surveys for EE and CE will be sent out soon and that other departments can use similar surveys.  Also, the EE and CE responses to the ABET report are almost completed.  Lastly, he noted that he has been receiving several ABET related questions from BCoE’s Student Affairs personnel.  Ravi responded that this is due to the departure of the staff member that was previously handling ABET matters in Student Affairs.  Ravi stated that he will be calling the first quarterly meeting of Student Affairs staff and departments to discuss ABET issues soon.  

Jerry stated that a laptop and wallet were stolen last Friday from (unlocked) offices in BIEN and asked about the status of the surveillance cameras in Bourns.  Pat will ask John to investigate what it will take to bring this system back on line.  Also, Jerry asked if there was a standard computer back-up procedure in BCoE.  Pat responded that data on the servers are continually backed-up but that special arrangements need to be made with John for backing-up data on desktops and laptops.  Also, there is a charge for exceeding the file storage capacity set for each faculty member.  It was also noted that TAPS no longer provides security personnel on bikes for parking lots and that remote parking lots are not well lit.  However, the Escort Service will provide students to accompany faculty/staff/students to their cars and that anyone (with any kind of UCR parking permit) can park in the campus lots after 4pm.  Lastly, it was noted that access doors in Bourns continue to be a problem and that access to all of Bourns areas can happen if any one door fails or is compromised.  
Richard stated that Linda Parker, BCoE’s new Director of Development, is quickly coming up to speed.  Although he and Linda will split prospects based on the prospective size of donations, they will work closely together on most gifts.  Also, each will take the lead for specific BCoE departments.  Richard will draft a list of departments that each will lead for review by the Chairs.  
Mark mentioned that an electronic grad student program interest form will be added to BCoE’s website soon.  This form can be filled-out by prospective grad students directly and can also be accessed by staff at recruitment events to enter prospective applicant information.  Also, Mark asked if it would be beneficial for BCoE to keep data on the number of hits to the website and where these hits are coming from.  The Chairs/Directors felt that this data would be very useful.  

Reza stated that he will be attending a 2-hour Emergency Management workshop this afternoon.  Similar training will be provided to department chairs in the future.

11.  Department/Center’s Updates

Jerry noted that BIEN’s Symposium is scheduled for this June and that the keynote speaker will be Don Giddens, Dean of Georgia Tech’s College of Engineering.  He was formally Dean of Engineering at Johns Hopkins University. 
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Chairs’ & Center Directors’ Meeting
March 10, 2008
Agenda
Engineering Building Unit II – Room 443
1.
Welcome - Request for Agenda Items from the Floor
Reza
2.
Approval of Minutes from February 25, 2008 Meeting
Pat

3.
Retreat Recap






Reza
4.
Commencement





Reza

5.
Space







Reza

6.
Academic Recruitment




Mark

7.
Graduate Education





Mark

8.
Undergraduate Education 




Ravi

9.
Department/Center’s Updates




Chairs/Directors

10.
Other topics

The next scheduled meeting will be
Monday, March 24, 2008
Please note:  Meetings will be held in EBU II – Room 443
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